
REGULAR MEETING OF THE NORTH HORNELL VILLAGE BOARD
APRIL 20, 2009

ATTENDANCE: Mayor John Falci
Trustees: Glenn Thomas, Joseph Dick, Frank Libordi

Peter DiRaimondo
Clerk Kristene Libordi

Mayor Falci opened the meeting at 7:10 PM.

The Mayor reported that Officer Courteney Kilmer the new part time police officer will be on the force this
week. Hopefully this addition will give us the 90 hours of police protection that we have asked for.

Mr. Scheider the CEO has showed progress on his works. The garage on Totten Lane must come down.
Hopefully soon. There are other property owners that are will be given appearance tickets.

On May 11th the board will approve the new Fire officers.
Fire fighter Walt Rutski asked for board approval for the fire department to take the trucks to the following
parades:

May 16 Dogwood parade in Dansville
May 25 two parades the Hornell Memorial parade and the Arkport Memorial parade.

Mayor Falci made a motion to approve the Fire department to go to the three parades, Dansville, Hornell
and Arkport. Motion was second by Trustee Libordi and carried. Trustee Dick abstained.

Fire Fighter Rutski turned in the March ’09 Treasurers report from the Fire Dept.
The following is an account of that report:

General Account paid out $1502.17
Total in all accounts $2078

Fire Department President asked for approval for 2 new members to the Department. Katherine and
Anthony Harvey. This brings the total count of firefighters to 33.

Motion made by Trustee Thomas to accept Anthony and Katherine Harvey as members of the fire
department. Motion second by Trustee Libordi and carried.

Mayor Falci noted that the board will approve the newly elected fire chiefs at the April 27th meeting.

Clerk Libordi reported according to CEO Jim Scheider, New York state gives the board the Village board
the authority to set a fee for Fire inspections. There are several commercial facilities that will need to be
inspected. At present the Village has no fee schedule. The board questioned if the Village was responsible
for inspecting the North Hornell School and McAuley Manor. Trustee Libordi will contact Dan Smith from
the City to inquire if they are currently inspecting those buildings.

Trustee Libordi asked that the Village residents be reminded that there is free mulch for residents at the
City. Possibly the DPW could use it for Village properties. Also a reminder that May 18, 19 & 20 will be
Spring Clean up in the Village.

EXECUTIVE SESSION
Mayor Falci made a motion at 7:30 to go into executive session. Motion second by Trustee Libordi and
carried.

Out of executive and into the Regular meeting on a motion by Trustee Libordi, second by Trustee
DiRaimondo and carried.



The board will have a meeting to adopt the 2009 – 2010 Budget at 6:30 PM on April 27, 2009.

Meeting adjourned at 8:40PM.

Village Clerk
Kristene Libordi


